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DISTRICT REPS MEETING #3

THE THIRD MEETING OF THE 2007/2008 DISTRICT REPS 

of the Lower Island Soccer Association (LISA) was held at 19:00 hours on:

18 September 2007

Esquimalt Rec Centre

VICTORIA, BC

Members Present:


Juan de Fuca
Phil Bernard
Lakehill
Jules Nagy

Peninsula
Dave Erb, Robert Hope

Prospect Lake
Tracy Hebden

Salt Spring
Terry Morton

Sooke
Robin Saxl

Representing the LISA Board:

Tim Satterford
President


Bob Nex
Vice-President

Ken Aitken
Secretary

Bill McCreadie
Director

Sharon Marejka
Executive Director

Regrets:
Bays United

Cordova Bay

Cowichan

Gordon Head

Gorge

Recording Secretary:
Tracey Cottrell

The meeting was called to order at 19:02 hrs.

1. ROLL CALL & APPROVAL OF AGENDA:

	Motion:  To adopt the Agenda as amended  by Juan de Fuca  2nd Salt Spring                                                    Carried


2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF MEETING #1 JUNE 19, 2007

	Motion:  To approve the Minutes as circulated of Meeting #1 June 19, 2007 

               by Peninsula  2nd Salt Spring                                                                                                                  Carried


3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF MEETING #2 AUGUST 21, 2007

	Motion:  To approve the Minutes as circulated of Meeting #2 August 21, 2007

               by Juan de Fuca  2nd Salt Spring                                                                                                            Carried


Action Items:

K. Aitken will circulate the rules regarding non-sanctioned games to Club Presidents and ask that they post them on their respective websites.

4. OLD BUSINESS:

Risk Management Forms

T. Satterford reminded Clubs that all Risk Management Forms are required to be submitted to the LISA Office by October 15, 2007.  Individuals not complying will be suspended per BCSA Rules.

Cups and Festivals

Mini Festival – October 13/14, 2007, hosted by Gorge

Super 8 (U11) Festival – November 17/18, 2007, hosted by Cordova Bay

U12 Full Field Festival – date and location to be confirmed

District Cup – date to be confirmed, hosted by Sooke

Outstanding Invoices
S. Marejka reported that the “80%” invoices have been sent out and asked that Clubs pay them as soon as possible. 

Whitecaps vs. LA Galaxy

Rescheduled for some time in November.
5. NEW BUSINESS:

Danone Cup Team (U12) Tryouts

Danone Nations Cup assessments will be held November 23, 2007 at Gorge.  Organizers are assessing U12 players for the opportunity to represent Canada in the upcoming tournament in France.  LISA DDC will be on hand to assist with the assessments.

Special General Meeting and Presidents Meeting – Protocol

Reminder of the October 16, 2007 LISA Special General Meeting to review and approve a number of changes to the LISA Bylaws and Rules & Regulations.  This meeting will be immediately followed by a LISA Presidents Meeting.  If Presidents are unable to attend they are asked to notify LISA of the alternate who will be in attendance.

Permission to Travel Outside the District to Summer Tournaments

Peninsula asked for clarification regarding this matter.  It was explained that the BCSA ruling on this matter is that a player ceases to be registered once they have played their last game of the season (this includes any “Cup” obligations).  This brought up the question of “tryouts”, which in most cases occur after the season has ended.  S. Marejka advised that players are registered with their respective Clubs, and therefore insured, however they have not yet been registered with LISA/BCSA.  If a player is not registered with LISA/BCSA they are considered “non-affiliated” and are not permitted to play in any unsanctioned games.

LISA recognizes that the dynamics of the sport is changing and that many teams are remaining together, or are being put together, over the summer to train for the upcoming season.

K. Aitken will seek further clarification from BCSA on this matter.  If LISA are not satisfied with the results, a discussion paper will be developed and LISA will request that the subject be placed on the agenda for the next BCSA Annual General Meeting.

Scheduling of Fields

Peninsula reported that they have been put in the position this season of having too many “home” games scheduled any given day, and that their fields are unable to handle the volume.  It was recognized that other Clubs may also be put in this same situation.  Clubs were asked to notify the Head Scheduler when there is such a conflict and try to work out alternate arrangements. 

It was thought that moving certain divisions to a different day or time might help to alleviate this problem.  T. Satterford encouraged Peninsula to draft a proposal in this regard.

6. CLUB and DIRECTOR REPORTS:

S. Marejka

Reported that the number of full field teams declared this year is standing at 230, versus the 232 of last season

Lakehill

Asked when LISA will be notifying Clubs of any players being released.  S. Marejka advised that this was an ongoing process and that Club Registrars were already being notified on a regular basis.

Peninsula

Asked if Referee Co-ordinators could be reminded that Coaches should be given a “stern warning” when instances of verbal abuse are directed towards Referees.  S. Marejka will pass this along to T. de Frias.

7. ADJOURNMENT:

The meeting was adjourned at 20:32 hours

Next meeting:  To be determined.
Action Items

1.  K. Aitken will seek further clarification from BCSA on the matter of “granting permission to travel outside the District to summer tournaments.
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